
 

 

ASQUITH BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 

P&C Meeting  

27th August, 2024 

Minutes 

 

Meeting Commenced: 27th August 2024, 7:32 pm 

 

Attendees 

Dawn Kilkelly, Sean Kilkelly, Nikki Nicholls, Chris Nicholls, Bryce Grant, Heather Stephens, Mitch Zinsli, Anu W., 

Greg Cullen. 

 

Apologies 

Chris Kent. 

 

Approve Minutes of Previous Meeting: 25th June 2024 

Approved: Bryce Grant, Seconded: Greg Cullen. 

 

Business Arising from Minutes:   

● none 

 

Correspondence In: 

● none 

 

Correspondence Out: 

● none 

 

President’s Report:  

● Julian Leeser (MP) contacted Dawn Kilkelly, regarding the Multi Purpose Facility (MPF). The meeting was 

held at the school 

o Mr. Lesser was accompanied by a film crew. 

o He is a firm supporter of the MPF and believes the school deserves it. 

● Dawn has arranged Cr Nathan Tilbury and Julian Leeser and Mr. James Wallace’s attendance at CAPA 

Night, 5th September. They honoured guests will be asked to present awards. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

The Treasurer’s Reports for June and July can be provided on application2024. 

 

Accepted: Greg Cullen, Seconded: Bryce Grant. 

 

Principal’s Report: 

● Feedback on the Year 12 Gift was that the pen and pencil of the previous year was not of good quality. 

o Dawn advised that the P&C have reverted to the earlier box set to avoid similar results. 

o P&C will also support the Year 12 Breakfast. 

● New Prefects and Captains 

o Year 10 started their Prefect Elections. Thirteen candidates stepped up. 

o New Captains were voted in last Friday, generating 150 Facebook “Likes   ”. 



 

 

● There has not been any advice from the Dept. Education on the proposed future of Asquith Boys/Girls 

High Schools. 

o Sporting amenities and opportunities will obviously have to be considered. 

o ABHS scholastic achievements may not be considered by the Dept. 

 

Grounds Report:  

● Date for Working Bee has been re-set for Sunday, 20th October. 

o The date was reassessed because of potential clashes with sports and School Holidays. 

o Flyers and email will be organized prior. 

 

Fundraising Report:  

● Nothing to report. 

 

General Business: 

● Enquiry from Nikki Nicholls regarding the Duke of Edinburgh Award. 

o Bryce explained that due a succession of staff changes the school has been unable to provide a 

qualified personnel to provide the course. 

o ABHS is prepared to endorse a student to represent the school for the Award if attended 

externally. 

 

● Mitch Zinsli expanded on the benefits of sports for youths with wheelchairs. 

 

New Business: 

● No items to discuss. 

 

Closed: 8:20 pm 

 

Next meeting: 24th September, 2024 

Will be held in the School Library at 7:30 pm. 


